CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

OCTOBER 17, 2011
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, October 17, 2011.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any citizen concerns or public comments.  There were none.  The clerk reported four water shut-off’s for the month.
Mayor Nerguson asked if everyone had a chance to read the minutes.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the September 19, 2011 Minutes.                    
The council had an open discussion.  Mayor Nerguson read a letter from the Kittson County Historical Society thanking the council for taking care of the drainage problem on the Museum grounds.  The letter also acknowledged Council Members Jim Erickson and Greg Sandahl for the volunteer work they did on the project.  
Erickson stated that he would like to discuss what is paid out in wages and that cuts need to be made some place.  He said it needs to be seriously considered before the next meeting.  Mayor Nerguson has asked Mark Wilson, CPA, to come to the next meeting to discuss city finances. The council will need to decide on a starting wage for the Maintenance Worker position.  The council discussed sections of the Employee Handbook, including, salaries being reviewed annually and there being a six month probationary period.  The council stated that the new employee should be reviewed after three months and then again after the six month probation period.  They also discussed having reduced hours in the winter season.  
The council reviewed the claims list for bills for the month.  There was discussion about a claim to Nordisk Hemslojd for $69.73 for inventory photos that the former maintenance worker took.  The council stated that he was not authorized to incur this charge by having photos printed.  They instructed the clerk to contact Nordisk Hemslojd to ask how this issue should be handled.  They also asked the clerk to remove the claim from the claims list as they do not intend to pay that bill.  The total amount of claims for the month was $10,706.53, Fire Department claims for the month totaled $2,244.02.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.
The council received a total of eleven applications for the Maintenance Worker position.  There was a lot of discussion regarding the duties of the position, what the hours and starting pay would be, what benefits there would be and what requirements the council would have.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to offer the following for the Maintenance Worker position:  starting pay at $12.00 per hour, a total of 32 hours per week year round with no comp or overtime which would be scheduled as seven hour days Monday through Thursday and a four hour day on Friday, the city would pay $300 per month towards health insurance and the city would require that they live within 25 miles of town.
The council reviewed all the applications they received and chose six of the applicants to interview.  The clerk will contact those applicants and give them the details of the position to see if they are interested in interviews.  The council will hold a special meeting on Wednesday, October 26, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. at the Lake Bronson Community Center to conduct interviews for the Maintenance Worker position.  The clerk presented the council with the maintenance worker interview questions and explained the point system.  The council asked the clerk to remove one of the questions and also decided that they would not use a point system, but would instead take notes during interviews and then have discussion.   
Old business was discussed.  The clerk asked the council what they would like done regarding the nuisance letters that were sent out.  A deputy had reported to her that he had talked to some of the individuals.  After much discussion, the council instructed the clerk to contact the Sheriff’s Department and have them issue citations for violation of the City Nuisance Ordinance to two individuals who have made no effort in the last couple of years.  They would also like the one person in violation of the City Pet Ordinance to be ticketed as it is now October and still not taken care of.
The council discussed the contract details for purchasing the used John Deere from Kittson Equipment which was approved at the June 20, 2011 council meeting.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the terms of the contract.         

New business was discussed.  The New Holland tractor should be brought in for a tune up.  The clerk will schedule an appointment for the service. 
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday, October 26, 2011 to conduct Maintenance Worker interviews.       
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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